
 
 

CITY OF ORANGE 
 

Notice of Availability of the 
Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 

 For Program Year 2021-2022 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation 
Report (CAPER) for Program Year 2021-2022 will be available to the public for examination 
and comment. The commenting period will be held for 15 days beginning September 8, 
2022 and ending on September 22, 2022.  
 
The CAPER is a report of accomplishments and goals achieved with Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) and HOME Investment Partnerships (HOME) funds 
received from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). This report 
identifies progress in carrying out priorities established in the 2020-2025 Consolidated Plan. 
All activities reported were conducted within the Program Year 2021-2022, which began 
July 1, 2021 and ended on June 30, 2022. 
 
The CAPER will be made available on the City’s website at https://www.cityoforange.org/our-
city/departments/community-development/housing or at the following locations during regular 
business hours for public review and commenting: 
 
 City of Orange, Community Development, 300 E. Chapman Avenue, Orange, CA 

92866 
 City of Orange, Main Public Library, 407 E. Chapman Avenue, Orange, CA  92866 
 
Written comments are encouraged and may be submitted to Jessica Herrera, Senior 
Administrative Analyst, via email at cdbg@cityoforange.net. Public comments may also be 
mailed to the City of Orange – Community Development Department, Attn: Jessica Herrera 
– Senior Admininstrative Analyst, 300 E. Chapman,  Orange, CA 92866, no later than 5 pm, 
on September 22, 2022. 
 
Dated this 8 day of September 2022. 
 
Pamela Coleman, CMC 
City Clerk 
 
 


